
HEADTEACHER BULLETIN
Dear Parents/Carers,

The second half term is well under way.  We are well into the mock examination window and the Year 10 to
Year 7 performance assessments start very soon.  It is really pleasing to see that attendance has improved
this half term and the school is in the top 20% of all schools nationally, which is really pleasing.  We know
that attendance is the biggest barrier to student progress, so to see so many students with excellent
attendance makes us very proud.
Thank you for all of your support with ensuring that your child has positive attendance especially during the
assessment period as its vital that assessments are not missed.

Over the course of the last two weeks there have been a number of key events that have taken place that
we are celebrating within this edition of the bulletin.
These include the fantastic Year 11 progress event, the Year 7 form tutor evening and the remembrance
event that both had excellent turnouts.  We never take for granted the support that our parents/carers give
to the school & its amazing to see an 85% turnout for the Year 11 progress event and 90% for the Year 7
event. 

As we enter the final half of the term, we have so much to look forward to once the important assessments
are completed.
The Year 11 mock results meetings will take place so that we can support students with their final run in to
the summer exams.  We also launch the ‘12 Days of Christmas’ attendance initiative and Miss Potts has
been working hard to secure some amazing prizes for students with 100% attendance from the 29th of
November to the 17th of December.
Our digital champions will be meeting with Mrs Weaver to shape the digital strategy further and we have
the ‘Kidsgrove’s Got Talent’ showcase to look forward to and the Christmas jumper day, topped off with
Christmas lunch.
The final two days of the term will see the Christmas reward trips take place with a visit to Cinebowl, which is
always an end of term highlight.  The bar is set very high this year and we expect our students to meet this
challenge to be eligible for the trip. 

Finally, I wanted to take this opportunity to recognise the hard work of our wonderful staff at KSS.  I can
honestly say that I have never worked with such a committed and dedicated team of professionals.  The
culture at the school is our greatest strength and we are looking forward to sending how the culture is
impacting student progress once the performance assessments are completed.  In January a report will
come home to you, so that you can see how your child is progressing in their subjects.

Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

T H E  K I D S G R O V E
S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Friday 15.11.24                                                Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary
             

Upcoming Events

Friday 22nd of November - MP visit to KSS
Tuesday 26th of November - Digital Champions

Wednesday 27th of November - Launch of the 12 Days of Christmas

https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/
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Enrichment



Ten students in years 9 and 10 have begun their Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award this
half term.

They must volunteer for 3 months, learn a skill for 3 months and take part in a physical
activity for 3 months. Their favourite section is then continued for a further 3 months.
They will also be completing an overnight expedition next year. We are having training
sessions after-school to prepare them for this adventure.
 
Through the DofE programme young people have fun, make friends, improve their
self-esteem and build confidence. They gain essential skills and attributes for work
and life such as resilience, problem-solving, team-working, communication and drive,
enhancing CVs and university and job applications.
 
Here are some examples of what our students will be doing:
 
“I’ve chosen to volunteer for Modern Language Club, to help students improve their
language skills.” - Pheobe 
“I’ve chosen to learn the skill of e-sports because it’s fun and educational.” - Laighton 
“For my skill, I am going to learn how to sew.” – Lyla
“For volunteering, I am helping in a children’s play club, to help them learn and
develop”. – Olivia
“For skill , I am learning to juggle to improve my hand-eye coordination.” - Olivia 
“For my DoE , I am learning the drums for my skill, as I enjoy playing the drums and
want to learn how to properly play an instrument.” - Finn

Duke of Edinburgh

Our first Expedition
Preparation session

focused around OS map
skills such as grid

referencing, distance and
map symbols. The

students did brilliantly!



Arbor - Student Portal
To further strengthen our information sharing with students we are delighted to
have launched the newly created Student Arbor Portal. Each year group
received their own assembly outlining the key features and setup. This not helps
student organisation, but also develops students sense of responsibility. 



Attendance Advent Event 
As the darker days creep in, we are rewarding all students with a free advent
calendar  that maintain 100% attendance throughout the month of November.
This is a great example of resilience which is one of our core values, and
deserving of recognition. 





Year 11 Intervention Challenge
We have been delighted by the focus of the Year 11's this term.  
To reward the students that attend after school interventions, we
would like students to write their name on a token and pop into
the intervention box outside Mr Frost’s office.

Every now and again Mr Frost will empty the box and reward the
students with the most intervention tokens.

Keep working hard Year 11's! 





Spanish
We will soon be starting a virtual Language Learning club for students in
years 7, 8 and 9.
 
Students can work towards their Bronze Award and receive a certificate
when they achieve it. There will then be the opportunity to work towards
Silver and Gold Awards too.
 
For each award, students have to complete a certain number of days
learning independently on the duolingo app on their ipads, and a set
number of challenges which will be emailed out.
 
Look out for an email with the start date!
 



Standards of work in year 9 and 10 Spanish are exceptional this year.
Students are being especially focused and diligent.
 
The year 10s have started a new specification. 
Their first topic was relationships and identity, and they are currently
learning about living a healthy life.
 
I have been particularly impressed with their speaking, which will be
tested in the upcoming assessments. Skills examined are their
pronunciation in a “reading aloud” task, their ability to describe pictures
in the “photo card” task, and their ability to answer questions in the “role
play” task.
 
Year 9 have got this to look forward to next year if they choose Spanish
as an option. If the standard of this year’s work is anything to go by, they
are going to be incredible.
 

 

Spanish



Spanish
Year 11 Spanish students took a day trip to Manchester this term. We
travelled by train to Piccadilly and took a scenic walk to the Art Gallery,
looking at some of the different areas of a big city. 
Once inside, they did a Scavenger Hunt in small groups, searching for
specific pieces of Art which had been described for them in Spanish.
Students had some time to practice answering Spanish questions
relevant to the day, as preparing for their Speaking Mock exam.
 
We then went to a Spanish restaurant for lunch. Students ordered their
food in Spanish and tasted traditional dishes such as tortilla. For some, it
was their first time in a restaurant, so we discussed the norms and
expectations.



Spanish





Science
In Science, 8S have been learning about 'pressure' and its
applications. 
Using their knowledge, they were able to predict and explain
what would happen to a can that was heated over a Bunsen
burner then quickly placed into a bowl of water...  the students
were surprised when the can collapsed!
Well done 8S!



Science
In Science, 9S have been experimenting with Alkali metals.  They
have been investigating the reactivity of the alkali metals when
placed in water.

Well done 9S!





Year 11 Hospitality and Catering
We have been amazed in lessons at the tremendous quality
of the recent hospitality and catering lessons.
Below are some images of what the students have been
cooking up.
I am sure you will agree the food looks amazing!



Year 11 Hospitality and Catering



Maths
Year 9 have been looking at circles in maths recently. They have been
discovering the links between the circumference of a circle and the surface
area of a cylinder.
As we continue this unit, we’ll be calculating volume which I’m sure will be put
to good use over the festive period when working out how many sweets fill a
tub of celebrations or how many pringles can fit in a can!



Maths
I would also like to take this opportunity to remind students in KS3 where to
access their revision for the upcoming subject assessments. When you log
into Sparx maths as normal for homework please click the Sparx logo in the
top left corner then select “Revision & Assessments”.

From here you select the term 1 assessment, and you will be given relevant
questions to practise. We’d like to wish you all the best of luck in your
assessments, we’re sure you’ll do brilliantly!



Please ensure that you complete your 300 points per week.  Sparx Reader is a
great way to increase your vocab and understanding of texts that are vital
for your lesson progress.

Congratulations to the following students, who have the highest number of
points so far (in total):

Sophie 
Holly 
Alexia 
Reece 
Amber 
Joshua 
Amy 
Tristan 
Olivia 
Abi G
Victoria 

The following students have the highest number of points this year: 
Alexia 
Ayla-Jayne
Tristan
Amber
Joshua
Alex
Harry
Thomas
Jasmine
Holly
Jasmine

Well done to these students!

Sparx Reader



Computing
We are thrilled to announce that our KS3 pupils have successfully completed
the UK-wide Bebras Challenge in their computing lessons this half term! 

This initiative, organised by the Raspberry Pi Foundation in partnership with
the University of Oxford, aims to enhance computational thinking in students
aged 6-19. With over 3 million participants from more than 80 countries last
year, the challenge provides a unique platform for young minds to develop
problem-solving skills. We can't wait to share updates on our students'
performance! #BebrasChallenge #Education #RaspberryPi
#ComputationalThinking





Year 11 Progress Evening
Last week we hosted a Y11 progress evening.
This was an opportunity for students and parents to discuss current progress
and next steps in preparation for their upcoming mock examinations.
It was also a chance for students to meet with local further education
providers to talk about post 16 options.
Thank you to everyone who attended and had those invaluable discussions
to enable students to reach their potential!
Also a huge thank you to the local colleges for providing the vital knowledge
and information that our students need to access their next steps.



Year 11 Progress Evening
Our Y11 Progress Evening was really well attended by Y11
students and their parents/ carers last week. Many thanks to
those parents who left feedback.

“Very informative 
and all questions 
were answered.”

“Having the colleges and 
sixth forms there was 

good”

“The little bags with the revision
 incentives & the map of the rest
 of the year were really great. “

“Great event and very 
helpful for the kids and 

parents.”





Remembrance Event
On Monday, our year 7 and year 8 students held a Remembrance event
for parents.
Students designed and organised the event, on their own, during
project learning lessons. The event showcased: poetry based on war
poetry from the past, diary entries based on soldiers in the trenches, a
dramatisation of the Christmas Day truce, and a swing dance.
Well done to all of the students for their hard work; we are very proud of
you!



Remembrance Service
We had the honour of representing KSS in the Kidsgrove Remembrance
parade.
A big thank you to Reece, Amy, Giancarlo and Elsie. 
Thank you to Mrs Weaver for taking the students along with her son
Joseph.
Our students demonstrated our core values superbly as we
remembered those who have made the ultimate sacrifice for our
freedom.
It was also great to see a former student, John, walking in the parade!
#proudtobekss #lestweforget

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/proudtobekss?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXXXDmQf61WLI0fMCfwoL4e5lViJD_NqxG-tW52dCJZYVqHN-v6tubbo7-mEsxdMClSooEBdPptdnwpfZHqAwSGqAptAKD1Rjk6_bbBdkmpwAkUU9CNP7GY3vpHE_rkWHlhUHLLzBLLh9gfn51ynCx5TnkW4xdjNy0qNoFKYkvB0qyt5EIKRNBZCJlm3Anjiws&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/lestweforget?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXXXDmQf61WLI0fMCfwoL4e5lViJD_NqxG-tW52dCJZYVqHN-v6tubbo7-mEsxdMClSooEBdPptdnwpfZHqAwSGqAptAKD1Rjk6_bbBdkmpwAkUU9CNP7GY3vpHE_rkWHlhUHLLzBLLh9gfn51ynCx5TnkW4xdjNy0qNoFKYkvB0qyt5EIKRNBZCJlm3Anjiws&__tn__=*NK-R


Remembrance Service



Children In Need 2024
£720 raised!

An amazing effort by Team KSS!

Thank you to all staff and students for all
of their support and generosity with such

a great cause.



Children In Need
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Christmas is a worrying time for people, numbers continue to
stay high for using the food bank, in fact it has increased

massively since the pandemic and cost of living crisis.  For some
it is an unexpected bill, for others it is the shortfall in wages or

benefits given the continued increase in the cost of living.
Anything you can do to help will be very much appreciated.
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